
 

Regular Town Board Meeting  

Tuesday, August 12, 2025 

Daniels Town Hall 

Chairman Mike Huber called to order the Regular Town Board Meeting with Supervisor Mike 

Hoefs, Supervisor Bob Viltz, Clerk Liz Simonsen, Treasurer Kandy Unger, County Supervisor 

Chuck Awe, maintenance employee Jim Kolander, 6 residents and 2 non-residents present. 

Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

Public Comments:  Tim D’jock from INNOV8tec spoke about a plan to gain ownership and 

repurpose the Penta property.  At present time real estate tax is owed to Burnett Co. for several 

years.  Also, the DNR holds a lien on property for EPA Superfund site cleaning and monitoring 

contamination. 

Agenda:  Motion made by Bob Viltz and seconded by Mike Hoefs to approve the Agenda. 

Motion carried. 

Announcements:  Received preliminary population estimate of 686 for Town of Daniels.     

Chairman Report:   Mike asked if we could send utility permits to utility companies for them to 

have on file.  

Burnett Co Report:  Burnett County Board is working on budgets.    

Regular Town Board Meeting:  Motion made by Bob Viltz and seconded by Mike Hoefs to 

approve the Regular Town Board Meeting minutes of July 8, 2025.  Motion carried. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Motion made by Mike Hoefs and seconded by Bob Viltz to accept the 

Treasurer’s Report for July, 2025. Motion carried 

Road Report: Seal Tech finished crackfilling and polyflex patch.  Burnett Co is scheduling the 

scrub sealing for Shearman Rd.  Monarch is scheduled to blacktop Elbow Lk Rd mid 

September.   Motion made by Bob Viltz and seconded by Mike Hoefs to move forward with 

culverts, grinding and gravel on Blomberg Rd project this fall.   

Motion carried.  The Town Board discussed work needed on Daniels 70 to Cty Rd N.  Jim 

Kolander is busy mowing right of ways.   

Siren Fire Association Meeting:  Meeting was July 16th, 2025.  Bob Viltz reported 5 turnout 

gear were approved.  Siren Fire Chief gave a report.  Meetings will be scheduled the 3rd 

Wednesday of every month.  Treasurer’s report was given. 

WTA Meeting:  Meeting was July 24, 2025. Bob Viltz shared reports.. 

Frederic Rural Fire Association:  Meeting was August 5, 2025.  Mike Huber gave a report.   

Cemetery Report:  One burial  

Computers and Windows 11:  The Desktop computer in the Office will not update to Windows 

11 and will be replaced.  Additional computer for the Town Board to use was discussed.   

Motion was made by Bob Viltz and seconded by Mike Hoefs to purchase laptop for the Town 

Board to use.  Motion carried.  

Next Regular Town Board Meeting on September 9, 2025. 

Items for Future Agenda:  Budget, Road maintenance for 2026 and possible Highway loan.   

Review of vouchers & signatures of checks:   Motion made by Mike Huber and seconded by 

Mike Hoefs to approve the vouchers 5363 through 5390 and 1205 and 1206.  Motion carried. 

Meeting was adjourned by Mike Huber. 

 

Respectfully submitted by Liz Simonsen, Town Clerk 


